




















January 3, 2021
Dear Supervisor,

| have worked in the tourist industry in the Coloma/Lotus valley for 45 years.
People of all ages, sizes, colors, and sexual preferences, come from all over our
and other countries to camp or/and float down the river. They find our business
friendly and safe and so are immediately relaxed and happy. They often spend
money at our facility and then visit neighboring communities and visit Placerville.
Their comfort is important to us and sending them to other businesses has been
one of the satisfactory parts of living where | can trust that our guests will be
respected and treated kindly when they continue visiting wineries, orchards, and
downtown Placerville.

| am disappointed to hear that Supervisor Turnboo has nominated two individuals
who are affliated with the Proud Boys. From what | have read about the Proud
Boys beliefs, they are the antithesis of creating a loving, supportive, and safe
environment for people to live and work. | support any efforts made to keep
racist, neo-nazi, and armed members of the public, off our small town streets, and
certainly not in positions which give them more credibility.

I ask that you deny both Mandy Rodriquez and Chris Cockrell from being
appointed.

Please, do what is required to implement protected and safe environments for
the public, for people of all ages and persuasions. Our business will not feel
comfortable recommending our clients visit places where they might be treated
poorly.

Thank you,

Robin Center
Coloma, resident
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02 January 2021

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors
330 Fair Lane
Placerville, CA 95667

RE: Pull Item 8. 20-1597 from the Consent Calendar immediately
Dear County Supervisors;

| grew up in El Dorado County, have parents that were educators, and returned to raise
my own family and teach the youth of our community. It is a community | have been a
proud member of, a community of acceptance, tolerance, and equality in which |
volunteer and work to support the various programs that make us who we are.

It saddens and disturbs me to see the inflammatory, disrespectful events of late in town.
From the racists clashes at City Hall to the Proud Boy Christmas Santa scene at the
Bell Tower. You were elected by all citizens. We need to look toward our city and county
leaders to help eliminate these unwelcome behaviors. Our community is better, kinder,
and more caring than it is being portrayed.

Supervisor Turnboo is proposing to elevate members and promoters of the white
supremacist group, Proud Boys, to meaningful county committees and that effort is on
the upcoming Board Meeting agenda. These proposed appointments include Mandy
Rodrigues to the Human Rights Commission and Chris Cockrell to the Veteran’s Affairs
Commission.

Both individuals have shown themselves to be highly politicized and promoters of anger
toward people of different race, creed, or gender. It was just so very recently that both
have been engaged in hateful actions that increase the rift, such as flashing a white
supremacist hand signal while wearing a Santa suit on Main Street and/or angrily
bullying an artist organizer at the Town Hall for her work in creating an Art for Peace
display.

| request the Board of Supervisors pull Item 8. 20-1597, which includes these
appointments from the Consent Calendar immediately. You all are here to promote a
safe and welcoming community, not one that discriminates and encourages hatred.

Please support and uplift our community.

Sincerely,
Katy Mulligan
Placerville
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03 January 2021

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors
330 Fair Lane
Placerville, CA 95667

Dear County Supervisors;

| have been a resident of El Dorado County for 26 years. | have never felt the urge to write the Board
of Supervisors until now. The recent division and hostility that is being stirred up by some in our
community has me quite worried. This is the second time | have written to elected officials in the last
several weeks.

So, | turn to you, my elected officials, and ask that you thoroughly consider the proposal of Supervisor
Turnboo to appoint Mandy Rodrigues to the Human Rights Commission and Chris Cockrell to the
Veteran’s Affairs Commission. | ask you if these people, who openly support the white supremacist
group, Proud Boys, are the kind of folks who would benefit our community? Do they foster values that
promote the best interest of all residents of the county? Do they exhibit tolerance, kindness, inclusivity
and concern for their fellow citizens? Do they have the skills to collaborate with others to bring
excellence to the issues and decisions these committees will face?

Recent behavior indicates that they do not. Instead they have behaved arrogantly, with intolerance
and as bullies- dividing our community into “us” and “them”.

| ask that the BOS delete Item 8. 20-1597 from the Consent Calendar immediately and deny these 2
individuals these positions of power and prestige. Instead, for these positions, piease consider
individuals whose personal agendas look to benefit of all our citizens.

Thank you.

Very sincerely,

Mary DeRiemer
Lotus, 95651









1/4/2021 Edcgov.us Mail - Please consider removing Agenda ltem 8. 20-1597 off the consent calendar Tuesday 01/05

Veterans, Human Rights Commissioners and our county want to encourage-hate and violence.
These appointees are counterproductive to the greater good of the community and to the services
that these committees provide our citizens. | beg that you consider removing the Agenda ltem 8.
20-1597 off the consent calendar this Tuesday at the board meeting. | ask that your moral integrity-
character, lay a positive foundation for our community. Please do not encourage hate and violence
in our county. It takes so much longer to repair the damage and the decay caused by hate, and so
| ask that you be an advocate of healing and peace.

Ironically, Turnboo is quoted inVillage Lifestating that what's missing from the BOS is, "Honesty,
integrity and ethics". Apparently we have different definitions for these descriptors.

Your time and consideration are appreciated,

A concerned citizen of Somerset, CA
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03 January 2021

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors
330 Fair Lane
Placerville, CA 95667

Dear County Supervisors;

| have been a resident of El Dorado county for the past 22 years. | am fortunate
to live in a part of the county that practices what | consider to be good community
values. At the center of that is support, understanding and inclusion.

| am concerned, and even frightened, by the growth of speech and actions that
promote hatred and division that only seems to be getting worse in our nation
and, unfortunately , finding it's way into our county. As citizens we turn toward
our local, state and national leadership to set a tone and policies that are going to
be beneficial to it's population.

| have learned that Supervisor Turnboo is proposing to elevate members and
promoters of the white supremacist group, Proud Boys, to meaningful county
committees and that effort is on the upcoming Board Meeting agenda. These
proposed appointments for district 2 include Mandy Rodrigues to the Human
Rights Commission and Chris Cockrell to the Veteran's Affairs Commission.

Both individuals have shown themselves to be highly politicized and promoters of
anger toward people of different race, creed, or gender.

| strongly suggest that the BOS pull the Item 8. 20-1597, which includes these
appointments from the Consent Calendar immediately. You all are here to help
us achieve a safe and welcoming community not one that discriminates and
encourages hatred.

Sincerely,
Phil DeRiemer
Lotus
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Rodriguez has such a background and her promotion of
the Proud Boys, which is a recognized racist group,
would actually be disqualifying for a seat on such a
committee. Fighting a health department mandate to
wear masks and supporting confrontation w/ the health
department over such a mandate, do not show an
inclination to “foster peaceful relations,” in our community.

For the proposed appointment of Chris Cockrell to the
Veteran Affairs Commission, again this is an individual
who is a member of the Proud Boys and who took over a
Toys for Tots event in downtown Placerville and
attempted to have it seen as sanctioned by the police
department. Our military services are constantly trying to
improve their record on equality for people of color and
women. Having someone on the Commission who is
associated with a racist and misogynistic organization
does not encourage veterans who do not look like them
and who wouldn't fit in w/ Proud Boys, to seek assistance
or be involved w/ the Commission.

We are in rough times and we are rugged individualists,
but we cannot survive as a community if we do not have
leaders that attempt to pull us together versus trying to
push our own agendas. This county relies heavily on
tourism and we don’t want to be known as a backwater
and making the national news for being “That place .....
for less than positive actions that promote bigotry,
bullying and disregard for our community as a whole.

”

| am a retired Physician Assistant, most recently
employed at Marshall Hospital Emergency Department. |
was also employed in the ERs of San Mateo County
Hospital, UCSF and the San Francisco County Jail and |
served on the Ethics Committee at San Francisco County
Hospital. In that time | have seen what type of individuals
pull people together and find common ground. Mandi
Rodriguez and Chris Cockrell do not fit that mold.

Currently | am on the board of a local grange hall and
volunteer w/ local environmental and non profit
organizations. My husband and | moved here for the
small town atmosphere, and the beautiful outdoors ten
years ago. | am seeing however, a hardening and
division that was not previously here and an intolerance
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to differing opinions. | had multiple friends have political
signs stolen from their lawns. | see also that minorities
here seem to be “ghosts.” Are they afraid to be more out
and about in the community? You were elected by all
citizens and we really need to look toward our city and
county leaders to help us with these disturbing changes.

And yet | have learned that Supervisor Turnboo is
proposing to elevate members and promoters of the
white supremacist group, Proud Boys, to meaningful
county committees and that effort is on the upcoming
Board Meeting agenda. These proposed
appointments include Mandy Rodrigues to the Human
Rights Commission and Chris Cockrell to the Veteran’s
Affairs Commission.

| strongly suggest that the BOS pull the Item 8. 20-1597,
which includes these appointments from the Consent
Calendar immediately. You all are here to help us achieve
a safe and welcoming community.... Not one that
discriminates and encourages hatred.

Yours respectfully,
Janet Rossi, PA
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whether Black Lives Matter is a hate, group the Southern Poverty Law Center sums it up
as follows:

Many of (BLM's) harshest critics claim that Black Lives Matter’s very name is
anti-white, hence the oft-repeated rejoinder “all lives matter.” This notion misses
the point entirely. Black lives matter because they have been marginalized
throughout our country’s history and because white lives have always mattered
more in our society. As BLM puts it, the movement stands for “the simple
proposition that ‘black lives also matter.””

Mandi told me that she assisted in bringing an "alt-lite" anti-Muslim, misogynistic
group to Main Street during a Toys for Tots event. (I was trying to work with her
through conversation, trying to see common ground. I had a hard time finding common
ground apart from Mandi's past friendly relationship with my sister-in-law. )

The point is, Mandi is a vocal and divisive person. This isn't hearsay. It's my personal
experience. But her divisiveness and positions on social issues including prejudice and
racism are well-documented and can be easily pulled up from the videos of Placerville
City Council and BOS meetings. Since the HRC is supposed to be non-political, Mandi
would bring politics to the commission. She would also undermine the work of the
Human Rights Commission.

Since Mandi would be the only Alternate to HRC, it seems to me that all of the
Supervisors should be part of the process of deciding who is selected. Moreover, George
Turnboo is representing District 2. Mandi lives in District 3. According to the bylaws,

Supervisors are supposed to recommend members of their own districts to
commissions.

Thanks.
Sincerely,

Melinda Velasco
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January 4, 2021

To the Honorable Members of the Board of Supervisors of El Dorado County

Re: Agenda for your meeting tomorrow, January 5, 2021

Please know that as a resident of and voter in El Dorado County | am reaching out
to you in order to voice my opposition to an item on your Consent Calendar for
tomorrow’s Board meeting. Specifically, | am raising concerns about two
proposed appointments to vital county posts---the Human Rights Commission
(Mandy Rodriquez) and the Veterans Affairs Commission (Chris Cockrell).

My concerns go beyond what qualifications the two nominees may or may not
possess, but rather on what their nominations represent.

As a country, as a state and as a community, we are in deeply troubling and
treacherous times. Disagreements have turned into divisions and views are
increasingly expressed through vitriol. Hatred seems to be the new normal. These
matters go beyond politics; instead, they raise questions about who we are as a
people, as a community.

This is not the time, therefore, for the Board to make appointments which may
make things worse, rather than better, that may exacerbate divisions rather than
heal them. And it is certainly no time for the Board to consent to things which are
vigorously contested.

| urge your serious consideration of the issues raised above, and humbly suggest
that you consider the proposed appointments more thoroughly and within the
context of the environment | have described above, and to which others have
testified.

Respectfully,
Les Francis

Camino

































1/4/2021 Edcgov.us Mail - Please forward this letter to Supervisor Turnboo as his email address is inactive

whether Black Lives Matter is a hate, group the Southern Poverty Law Center sums it up
as follows:

Many of (BLM's) harshest critics claim that Black Lives Matter’s very name is
anti-white, hence the oft-repeated rejoinder “all lives matter.” This notion misses
the point entirely. Black lives matter because they have been marginalized
throughout our country’s history and because white lives have always mattered
more in our society. As BLM puts it, the movement stands for “the simple
proposition that ‘black lives also matter.””

Since Mandi would be the only Alternate to HRC, it seems to me that all of the
Supervisors should be part of the process of deciding who is selected. I ask you to
reconsider your recommendation of Mandi.

I appreciate the time you have taken to read my concerns. I also thank you for
dedicating your work to make our community a better place and to support all of us.

Thanks again.
Sincerely,

Melinda Velasco
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04 January 2021

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors
330 Fair Lane
Placerville, CA 95667

Dear County Supervisors.

| bought property in Lotus in 2002 and have enjoyed the people and beauty of this county since then.
Recently it seems that not following science and wearing masks during the Covid pandemic seems to
be a way of supporting a right-wing political view. | do not feel safe shopping in this county and only
go to the Forklift Grocery Store in Cameron park where they take wearing masks seriously. | am
upset with many of the businesses in the Placerville area and probably will not be supporting them
ever again. There are many people in this county who feel just like | do about this issue.

The last year has been very upsetting for me. | have observed an ever- increasing rift among people
in our community with overtones of threatened violence toward those that might look or believe
differently. These same people seem to think they are more patriotic than the rest of us. This is more
than unsettling. You were elected by all citizens and we really need to look toward our city and county
leaders to help us with these disturbing changes.

| have learned that Supervisor Turnboo is proposing to elevate members and promoters of the white
supremacist group, Proud Boys, to meaningful county committees and that effort is on the upcoming
Board Meeting agenda. These proposed appointments include Mandy Rodrigues to the Human
Rights Commission and Chris Cockrell to the Veteran’s Affairs Commission. This is disgusting.

Both individuals have shown themselves to be highly politicized and promoters of anger toward
people of different race, creed, or gender. It was just so very recently that both have been engaged
in hateful actions that increase the rift, such as flashing a white supremacist hand signal while
wearing a Santa suit on Main Street and/or angrily bullying an artist organizer at the Town Hall for her
work in creating an Art for Peace display.

| strongly suggest that the BOS pull the ltem 8. 20-1597, which includes these appointments from the
Consent Calendar immediately. You all are here to help us achieve a safe and welcoming
community.... Not one that discriminates and encourages hatred.

Sincerely,
Faith Cushman
Lotus, CA
















































January 4, 2020
Diamond Springs, CA 95619

Subj:  Objection to Chris Cockrell nomination to Veterans Affairs Committee

To: Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
El Dorado County Board of Supervisors (“Board”)

Dear Board Members:

| request you remove the nomination of Mr. Chris Cockrell to the Veterans Affairs Commission
from the consent calendar, and for the following reasons, reject his nomination as an unsuitable
candidate for that commission. | oppose his nomination as a fellow veteran, having served for
25 years in the United States Coast Guard, and as an El Dorado County citizen.

Nomination: The January 5th meeting agenda does not mention Mr. Cockrell’s authority to be
nominated pursuant to County ordinance 4188 (“ordinance”), which established the veteran’s
affairs commission. Since he is not listed for nomination as an alternative voting member, |
presume his nomination is as a voting member, pursuant to section 2.25.020(A). To be
nominated under that section, Mr. Cockrell’'s nomination is required to be “submitted by the
recognized veteran’s organizations of the county.” If he has not been properly nominated under
that section, then his nomination should be withdrawn and not considered. If he was nominated
by a recognized veteran’s organization, then that nomination should be read and discussed on
the record, and allowed to be commented on by the general public first. As a retired veteran of
the Armed Forces, | welcome the opportunity to review all nominations for the commission, and
make a recommendation for who would be most suitable for carrying out the advisory duties
under section 2.26.060 of the ordinance.

Unsuitable character: The veteran’s affairs commission advises the Board in four subject
matters related to veterans affairs, including promoting public support for veterans affairs, and
recruitment for the National Guard and Armed Forces. (Section 2.26.060(A)-(D).) This is a
matter | carried out myself as a volunteer while on active duty. | visited high schools to promote
enlisted and officer programs for the U.S. Coast Guard, including appointment to the U.S. Coast
Guard Academy. One student in particular sought and received an appointment to the
Academy, was commissioned as an officer upon graduation and went on to a successful career.
| was instrumental in advising him and his family in his interests and seeing that he achieved his
goals.

To do these programs well you must be a role model in your appearance, demeanor and
experience. | understand Mr. Cockrell served in the U.S. Army, but that alone does not rank him
as the most suitable candidate for the commission. What matters also is his current presence,
and in that regard | find his public contempt for fellow citizens to be a notable reason to reject
his nomination.
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IF YOU CAN'T BE A GOOD EXAMPLE, YOU'LL JUST HAVE TO BE A HORRIBLE WARNING. -C. Aird
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January 4, 2021

Dear Supervisor

As I reviewed the agenda for tomorrow’s meeting of the Board of Supervisors, I noticed that Mandi Rodriques is to be
appointed to a 4-year term as an alternate to the Human Rights Commission for District 2. T have deep concerns about this
appointment.

I found an old agenda for the Human Rights Commission, dated January 28, 2019. It begins with the commission’s Purpose:

“The Purpose of the Human Rights Commission is to promote tolerance and mutual respect among all persons, and to
foster peaceful relations in the interest of preserving the public peace among residents of different races, religions, national
origins, and the other characteristics listed in Government Code section 11135”

My experience with Mandi flies in the face of this purpose:

-In early November I attended a Republican “Meet the Candidates™ event where Mandi’s presentation included many
shouted falsehoods and misrepresentations about the behavior of groups that have demonstrated for human rights and fair and
equal treatment for American of all backgrounds.

-On December 6, 2020, she invited our local “Proud Boys” group to donate to the “Toys for Tots” event on Main
Street, providing support for the group’s stated purpose to change their public presence to appear more palatable to ordinary
Americans. (They have updated their bylaws to this purpose.)

-On December 10, 2020, I stood in front of our courthouse, and then the Town Hall with a sign stating
“Placerville celebrates Human Rights Day,” which, I believe, the County Board of Supervisors had approved on the 8™ of
December. Mandi screamed at our group because we were “always attacking her.” She then called a contingent of the newly
formed “Proud Boys” to come to support her because she “was afraid.”

These are my concerns:
“...promote tolerance and mutual respect among all persons, and to foster peaceful relations...among residents of
different races, religions, national origins,...”

Mandi’s communication style does not include views other than her own, as she shouts to drown out those who have a
different perspective. This would make it difficult for the commission to have open discussions and come to mutual
agreements on actions, etc.

Mandi’s reliance on the Proud Boys is antithetical to the purpose of the Commission as the Proud Boys are characterized as a:
Hate Group by the Southern Poverty Law Center
Racist Group by the Southern Christian Leadership Conference
White Supremacist Group by US law enforcement groups
Extremist group with ties to White Nationalism by the FBI

They, themselves characterize themselves as “Western Chauvinists”, which is defined as “a person displaying aggressive or
exaggerated patriotism, with the belief in the superiority or dominance of one’s own group or people, (“Western’=European or
Euro-American) who are seen as strong and virtuous while others are considered weak or unworthy.”

(definitions from Websters, Google and Wikipedia)
Clearly, the Proud Boys don’t stand for “tolerance and mutual respect.”

The Human Right Commission is a new group, still finding its shape and function. Mandi’s behavior and associations suggest
that her interest in the Commission would likely be to dismantle it, not the help it thrive.

I would sincerely appreciate your consideration of these concerns.

Gale Hesselgesser
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for less than positive actions that promote bigotry,
bullying and disregard for our community as a whole.

| am a retired Physician Assistant, most recently
employed at Marshall Hospital Emergency Department. |
was also employed in the ERs of San Mateo County
Hospital, UCSF and the San Francisco County Jail and |
served on the Ethics Committee at San Francisco County
Hospital. In that time | have seen what type of individuals
pull people together and find common ground. Mandi
Rodriguez and Chris Cockrell do not fit that mold.

Currently | am on the board of a local grange hall and
volunteer w/ local environmental and non profit
organizations. My husband and | moved here for the
small town atmosphere, and the beautiful outdoors ten
years ago. | am seeing however, a hardening and
division that was not previously here and an intolerance
to differing opinions. | had multiple friends have political
signs stolen from their lawns. | see also that minorities
here seem to be “ghosts.” Are they afraid to be more out
and about in the community? You were elected by all
citizens and we really need to look toward our city and
county leaders to help us with these disturbing changes.

And yet | have learned that Supervisor Turnboo is
proposing to elevate members and promoters of the
white supremacist group, Proud Boys, to meaningful
county committees and that effort is on the upcoming
Board Meeting agenda. These proposed
appointments include Mandy Rodrigues to the Human
Rights Commission and Chris Cockrell to the Veteran’s
Affairs Commission.

| strongly suggest that the BOS pull the Item 8. 20-1597,
which includes these appointments from the Consent
Calendar immediately. You all are here to help us achieve
a safe and welcoming community.... Not one that
discriminates and encourages hatred.

You are my district supervisor. | voted for you and this is
truly an urgent matter.

Yours respectfully,
Janet Rossi, PA
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community. This is especially problematic coming from the new BOS member, George Turnboo. It is
unclear if he fully understands the serious implications of any association with these types of hate groups
by the BOS, especially coming from a duly elected Supervisor, but this is very serious stuff! It is obviously
completely unacceptable in every possible way for the BOS in El Dorado to appear to have any support or
endorsement of persons associated with this hate group. This is especially true in these divisive times. As a
community we are already struggling with a poor image and reputation on these types of issues and that
negatively affects the people in this community in a variety of ways This should be of primary concern to
the Board and all its members and clearly both of these people must be rejected. We can not be a
community that supports this type of behavior.

Thanks for your support, and efforts to make our community safer and stronger with continuing support of
our mutual values of equality and justice for all.

Nadine Hendricks
Camino resident
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